
Colleagues, 
  
The CSU family is dealing with another unimaginable tragedy. The shooting that occurred last night at 
the Borderline Bar and Grill in Thousand Oaks has so far resulted in at least 13 deaths and far more 
physical and psychological trauma. 
While details from the Ventura County Sheriff’s Office are still being made public, we know that CSU 
Channel Islands and Northridge students were at the restaurant. The Channel Islands students are back 
on campus with minor physical injuries, but are understandably traumatized and receiving support.  
  
Today our flags are at half-mast in memory of those that lost their lives last night. Please join me in 
keeping those impacted, as well as their friends and families, in your thoughts and prayers. 
  
Tomás D. Morales 
President 


